

Hamstel Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS2 4PQ Telephone: 01702 468461 Fax: 01702 602064 Email: office@hamstel-inf.southend.sch.uk

Website: www.hamstelinfants.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs L. Clark

Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> October 2020

## Informing School of Coronavirus Symptoms or a Confirmed Positive Case over the Half-Term Holiday

Dear Parent/Carer,

This first half-term has passed quickly but still there have been changes in the community around us and how we go about our daily lives.

Although school will be closed over the half-term break we still need your help in controlling the spread of the virus in our school community. So if any of the following situations happen please email the school office with your child's name, class and details of the circumstances. If necessary we will follow up with you.

## Please contact on office@hamstel-inf.southend.sch.uk:

- If your child starts to show symptoms of coronavirus or receives a positive COVID-19 test result within 48 hours of last being in school, so up to the evening of Sunday 25th October.
- If any of your child's close contacts including other family members in their household start to show symptoms of coronavirus or receive a positive COVID-19 test result within 48 hours of your child being in school, so up to the evening of Sunday 25th October.
- If your child receives a positive COVID-19 test result during the half-term holiday.
- If any of your child's close contacts including other family members in their household receive a positive COVID-19 test result during the half-term holiday.
- If your child or any of their close contacts including other family members in their household start to show symptoms of coronavirus and begin a period of self-isolation. Please let us know the date the symptoms started.

We really hope that you all enjoy a restful and healthy half-term holiday.

Kind regards,

Hamstel Infant School & Nursery































